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From: emarypierce@aol.com
To: Hingtgen, Robert J
Subject: Proposed Sand Mine on Cottonwood Golf Course
Date: Friday, November 22, 2019 5:21:03 AM

Dear Mr. Hingtgen,

We hear that you are the person in charge of taking the concerns of the residents being affected by the
proposed Sand Mine on Cottonwood Golf Course to the next Government agencies with the power to
make or break this proposal, so we are contacting you about this very detrimental proposition.

We have been to many of the concerned resident meetings, and have also been following the procedures
of Mr. Schlesenger and his companies regarding other golf course takeovers in Poway and Escondido. 
So we
are very aware of this proposal. We have been watching as the Escondido Club House accidentally
BURNED TO THE GROUND- and his success with finally getting his housing development pushed
through in the other.  This all makes us very aware of his successes in his endeavors-over the adamant
objections of the surrounding residents, and we are also aware of the power of money, and having large
corporations in your back pocket, to change the minds of the governmental agencies as to the overriding
benefit of the fact that there is a Sand Shortage for the production of concrete and concrete products, and
the sand is perfect, in this case.

We are also aware that there is a sand shortage world wide, it is very severe, and that the sand dunes,
and other sand on this planet, such as deserts, is not of the right consistency to be used in the production
of commercial products, like cement.  So we understand the urgency of the arguments they are making to
the government of California, and you as their representative.

We are not going to reiterate all of the EPA concerns, traffic concerns, Valley Fever concerns,
surrounding housing, schools, local Elderly Care Facillites concerns-as we have been apprised of the
reality of the fact that these have been adequately addressed in the hundreds of other letters, and calls
you have received in this regard.

Now to the root our our concerns in this matter.  We have lived in this home on Wind River Road, in the
unincorporated area of Rancho Sand Diego for 30 years, and are located directly above the Cottonwood
Golf Club.  We are in our 70's, and have watched as this course has turned from one of the premier Golf
Courses in Southern California, to one where it is partially shut down, and the rest is marginally
maintained, in readiness for the crains and trucks to start moving in.  This has not gone unnoticed by
residents, golfers, homeowners, who are only in the last few years starting to recover home valuations,
after losing half of their values in the 2008 financial collapse of housing.

We are Michigan natives, and have been involved in other events such as this--big corporations that
wanted to make a "forever Garbage Landfill -that, of course, "Will be reclaimed in the end"- in an
abandoned  closed mining operation, also surrounded by housing developments,schools, hospitals,
retirement homes-with absolutely no concern for public safety, or housing values.

We won in many of these cases, and continue to hope this will also be another win for the community at
large, as everything everyone who has taken an active role in this is painfully aware!

As far as EPA  regulations are concerned, I am sure you  have heard most of them from other residents,
here is just one more.  A  few years ago Jamacha road was widened to 6 lanes, and the government
mandated that Plywood 10 feet high was installed for miles to mitigate the noise and environmental
impact for the "protected breeding birds in the wildlife area", so the breeding patterns of the birds would
not be disturbed.  I am sure you are aware that the cost of that protective barrier was over a Million
Dollars!

That same Preserve boarders on the Golf Course!  I doubt highly the EPA rules have changed lately.

mailto:Robert.Hingtgen@sdcounty.ca.gov


Hopefully, you have gotten all the relevant information from all concerned, in order to plead this case for
this community!  If there is anything else we can do to help you in this project, please don't hesitate to
call.

Jack Reiland
Elaine Pierce
2316 Wind River Road
El Cajon, Ca  92019

619-368-7477
emarypierce@aol.com
reilandjr@yahool.com

mailto:emarypierce@aol.com


From: Steve Reinstein
To: Hingtgen, Robert J
Cc: "Elizabeth Urquhart"
Subject: RE: PDS2018-MUP-18-023; Cottonwood Sand Mine
Date: Friday, November 08, 2019 10:00:34 PM

Mr. Robert Hingtgen, Environmental Coordinator
County of San Diego
Planning and Development Services
 
Please find attached (1) a document containing the comments I made during the Monday,
November 4 meeting and (2) a copy of the comments I had submitted in December of last
year. Pursuant to our discussions on Monday, I am submitting the additional comments
below.
 
In listening to the concerns expressed during the November 4 EIR Public Scoping Meeting
with respect to the proposed Cottonwood Sand Mine (PDS2018-MUP-18-023, PDS2018-
RP-18-001) and after review of documentation for the El Monte Sand Mining Project
(PDS2015-MUP-98-014W2, PDS2015-RP-15-001, EIS Chapter 2.2, Air Quality and
Appendix Q, Valley Fever Technical Report), I have reached the conclusion that the
Cottonwood Sand Mine Project poses health risks that are unacceptable to our community.
 
Three factors weigh into consideration in the risk analysis: the airborne dust that is an
expected result of the mining operations; silicosis; and Valley Fever. The vectors pushing
these risk elements into the community arise out of the very nature of the mining activities.
It is a virtual certainty that there will be an airborne plume created by the mine and the
extensive material handling involved. The effectiveness of control by watering three times
per day is offset to an unknown extent by the simple fact that San Diego County has an arid
climate, with East County relative humidity often dropping into the single digit range. The
use of sweeping equipment to control dust carries the potential for increasing the airborne
quantity of fine particles.
 
While the mining employees are likely to benefit from the protection afforded by respirators,
this is a form of protection that will not extend to the surrounding population. The air quality
conditions on site do not magically vanish at the site boundaries. We remain at risk.
 
As has been pointed out, the sand mine would have as neighbors an elementary school
and a senior living facility, two of the most at-risk groups. The population density of the
surrounding community is such that it will also include a significant number of pre-school-
age children, who are perhaps the most vulnerable of us all. Statistic based impact
predictions based on larger, more diverse population groups contain a bias for
understatement of the undesirable health impacts the sand mining would bring into this
community.
 
My greatest fear is that the project is approved and we find our community suffering from
negative health impacts beyond what is envisioned in the Environmental Impact Report. In
such a case the County may find it is estopped from revoking a permit issued based on
expected health impacts well below actual experience. That is the point at which we are no
longer neighbors and residents, we are victims, and those who have approved the project
can but hang their heads in shame and guilt.
 

mailto:Robert.Hingtgen@sdcounty.ca.gov
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Sincerely,
 
Stephen Reinstein
3364 Indian Mills Lane
Jamul, CA 91935
 



From: Carol Rice
To: Hingtgen, Robert J
Subject: Cottonwood Golf Course Sandmine
Date: Wednesday, November 20, 2019 7:11:06 PM

Dear Mr. Hingtgen ,
As a born and raised native and having grown up in the East County and an avid equestrian and hiker who has been
using the trails behind this golf course for over 20 years , I would hate to see that land destroyed.  Not only could it
be in the worst possible area ... residential homes and the wildlife refuge ... it would bring health risks to me having
a compromised immune system.  My hope is that the land is left as is.
Very respectfully,
Carol Rice

Sent from my iPhone

mailto:Robert.Hingtgen@sdcounty.ca.gov


From: Diane Richards
To: Hingtgen, Robert J
Subject: Cottonwood Golf Course
Date: Tuesday, November 12, 2019 9:15:34 AM

Mr Hingtgen,
> I am writing to oppose the proposed plans to turn Cottonwood Golf Club in Rancho San Diego into a 214 acre
sand mining operation.
> I am opposed for the following reasons:
> -First and foremost, this is a residential community.
> -Degradation of the air and water quality.
> -Lowered property values.
> -Increased noise and traffic.
>
> I shop and work out at the YMCA in Rancho San Diego. It is the community hub for our area.
>
> I request your consideration of my concerns.
>
> Thank you,
> Diane Richards
> 1474 Merritt Drive 92020
>
>
>
> Sent from my iPhone

mailto:Robert.Hingtgen@sdcounty.ca.gov


From: KATHRYN RILEY
To: Hingtgen, Robert J
Subject: Cottonwood sand mine
Date: Friday, November 22, 2019 10:53:15 AM

After sitting through three hours of articulate, passionate community members expressing their
well founded opposition to this proposed project, we was bolstered in our opposition to
creating a sand mine at Cottenwood.  I wonder how any sentient being could ever present a
plan which is so utterly damaging to the environment and to the community which it would
impact.  I have lived in East County my entire 72 years and have seen the devastation that
greed and compliant officials have perpetrated on our once healthy area.  I guess that I still
have the capacity to be appalled by those who think that their bottom line is the most
important factor in all their decisions.  Please make me, and my husband who feels as I do,
and our entire area feel that wisdom and justice have prevailed and deny this ill conceived
pillage from proceeding any further.

Thank you.

Kathryn Riley and Brian Andrews

mailto:Robert.Hingtgen@sdcounty.ca.gov


From: Marilyn Riley
To: Hingtgen, Robert J
Subject: Cottonwood Sand Mine
Date: Friday, November 22, 2019 10:57:56 AM

Dear Mr.  Hingtgen:

My sister Judy Oechel (judyoechel@att.net)  and I are native San Diegans who grew up on our parents’ ranch in El
Cajon, when the real Sweetwater River still existed.  Now what is left of that once beautiful river is under threat by a
greedy, immoral, Beverly Hills developer whose sand mine project will endanger wildlife, native sacred sites, and
the people, like my sister, who live in the area. During our seven+ decades, my sister and I have watched in dismay
while San Diego County’s beautiful open spaces have been destroyed by over-development.  This project is just
another attack on our quality of life.  Please record our comments in strong opposition to the sand mine project.  My
husband Robert Grand joins us in making this request.

Thank you for your attention to our concerns.

Marilyn Riley
Robert Grand
2372 Orchard Avenue
El Cajon 92019
Judith Oechel
3675 Alta Loma Drive
Jamul 91935

mailto:Robert.Hingtgen@sdcounty.ca.gov


From: Rochelle Risley
To: Hingtgen, Robert J
Subject: Cottonwood Sandmine
Date: Tuesday, November 12, 2019 12:09:13 PM

We have lived in the Cottonwood Springs Area off Jamul Dr for 20 years.  In the last 5 years, there has been a huge
increase in traffic due to traffic coming from Tecate, Jamul Casino, expanded Sycuan casino and Robertson gravel.
  The plan to sand mine in this residential area is so environmentally bad, it is unimaginable to be acceptable.
   The quality of air would be impacted in such close proximity to schools and homes.
   This natural flood zone should not be destroyed by greed.  We are completely against the mining of sand in this
community.   R Risley

Sent from my iPhone

mailto:Robert.Hingtgen@sdcounty.ca.gov
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From: Robbie Robinson
To: Hingtgen, Robert J
Cc: Jacob, Dianne
Subject: Cottonwood Sand Mine
Date: Friday, November 22, 2019 2:03:16 PM

Mr. Hingtgen,
I have reviewed the information provided to the public regarding the Cottonwood Sand Mine “CSM”.
 
My family and I have resided at 3110 Sunflower Glen Court, Jamul since October 1997.  When we
acquired the property at 3110 Sunflower Glen Court, I had expected increased traffic on Jamul Road
and Steele Canyon Road with the development of Steele Canyon Golf Course and adjacent Steele
Canyon Estates on the south side of Jamul Road.
 
With the positive economic improvements since the recession of 2008/2009 Jamul’s population has
seen steady growth. 
 
What I had not expected was the significant growth of Sycuan’s Casino, Hotel and Spa.
 
Additionally, no one expected the Jamul Indian Tribe would receive approval to build their casino in
the middle of a residential area off Hwy 94.  Also, note, Hwy 94 still remains a two lane road.
 
Not even taking into account the proposed Cottonwood Sand Mine’s impact on traffic, current traffic
from the two casinos and population growth are having a negative impact on egress and ingress on
Hwy 94, Jamul Road, Steele Canyon Road and Willow Glen Drive.   
 
Still focused on traffic, the egress and ingress of the Cottonwood Sand Mine’s trucks on to Willow
Glen Drive will create a dangerous traffic situation.
 
Then we can add in the negative impact on property values from noise pollution, air pollution,
esthetics and the potential for negative modifications to the original CSM plan during the 10-12 year
project.
 
It is difficult for me to understand how this plan is even being proposed. There are just too many
negative issues with this plan.
 
I do trust, San Diego’s County Board of Supervisors supports their constituents when reviewing plans
for this proposed project. 
 
Regards,
George Robinson
3110 Sunflower Glen Court
Jamul, CA 91935
619 851-5678
 

mailto:Robert.Hingtgen@sdcounty.ca.gov
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From: Margaret Robinson
To: Hingtgen, Robert J
Subject: cottonwood sand mine
Date: Wednesday, November 20, 2019 5:37:46 PM

To:
Robert Hingtgen,Planner lll
5510 Overland Ave,Suite 310
San Diego, CA 92123
MS O-650
(858) 694-3712
 
 
Please be informed I oppose the Cottonwood Sand Mine plan for Rancho San Diego.
 
Thank You
 
Marshall and Margaret Robinson
 
11661 Via Diana
El Cajon, CA 92019

mailto:Robert.Hingtgen@sdcounty.ca.gov


From: Mary Robinson.
To: Hingtgen, Robert J; Hingtgen, Robert J
Subject: Oppose cottonwood sand mine project
Date: Wednesday, November 20, 2019 11:22:03 PM

Dear Sir:

By now I am sure you have heard from many of my neighbors, teachers and friends in Rancho
San Diego. It is obvious that we are ALL ADAMANTLY OPPOSED to the cottonwood sand
mine project.  It would be a complete injustice if it were allowed to move forward. 

As has been presented with great thought and detail, this project would destroy our
community, our environment, the health of our citizens and the property values of those
hardworking families that have invested hearts and souls into this community.  My home
happens to be less than 3 blocks from the golf course. It’s the reason I moved there and
invested my entire life savings into the property. 

This location is NOT a spot for a sand mine. There are miles and miles of desolate areas in
San Diego County in which to mine for Sand. What is the issue with mining in those areas
where there are no homes, schools, neighborhoods or businesses already established and
invested?  If the answer is that the sand is not the same, it’s more costly...I am sure the
construction industry and modern technology can work on solutions.  Frankly that’s not our
problem. It does not belong in our neighborhood!  

My fellow constituents and myself will do everything in our power to stop this from moving
forward. 

We hope we have your support!  

Mary Robinson 
3041 Palm Vista Court
(619) 778-9768

Sent from my iPhone

mailto:Robert.Hingtgen@sdcounty.ca.gov
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From: Michaele Robinson
To: Hingtgen, Robert J
Subject: Cottonwood sandmine project
Date: Friday, November 22, 2019 10:05:26 AM

I have lived near Willow Glen Drive for 20 years while my son was in local schools. During these years the traffic
on Willow Glen has increased exponentially, which has, for the most part, been caused by the Sycuan casino and
trucks from the gravel quarry.  If the sand mine project is permitted, it would increase the traffic and dust even more,
affecting students from several elementary schools, middle schools, and two high schools.

The noise created by all this increased traffic is such that many people cannot enjoy their house’s outside spaces
anymore.  We can still see the occasional hawk or crow or other chaparral wildlife, but they would be gone if this
project is approved.  It would affect literally everyone living near this area.  This includes the entire valley and
surrounding hillsides. 

No one would benefit from this except the mine’s owner, but thousands of people would see a decrease in life style,
property values, and all around atmosphere. 

Please consider these facts in your review of this.  Thank you for your help.

Michaele Robinson
Sawgrass Street
Corte Madera, RSD

Sent from my iPhone

mailto:Robert.Hingtgen@sdcounty.ca.gov


Date: 
From: 

To: 

Subject: 

November 19, 2019 
Ron Robinson 
RonRobinson@cox.net 
3041 Palm Vista Court 
El Cajon, CA 92019 
Robert Hingtgen, Planner Ill (Robert.Hingtgen@sdcounty.ca.gov) 
San Diego County Planning and Development Services 
Environmental Impact Report Input for Cottonwood Sand Mining Project 

Dear Mr. Hingtgen, 

1 write to voice my strong objection to the proposed Cottonwood Sand Mine in Rancho San Diego. It makes no 
sense that a major, long-term mining operation within yards of hundreds of adult and child residents, an 
elementary school and already overcrowded and narrow roadways is even considered. If approved, the mine 
will be operating for at least 12 years and possibly longer. During that time an estimated 5.7 million tons of 

sand and rock will be excavated, processed, loaded onto large, heavy trucks and exported to whatever site is 

willing to pay the most. And although the owner states that he wants to reduce dependence on imported sand 

in the County, there is no guarantee, nor requirement, that the product from this mining will stay in San Diego 
County. 

The proposed open pit excavations to 35 feet or more will have a demonstrably adverse impact on the 
environment and community. The proposed heavy equipment and nearly 2000 feet of conveyor belts will 
create an incredibly noisy and nerve-racking environment. This is generally a rural community of large-lot 
houses with families, children, animals and even horses. It is located adjacent to a National Wildlife Refuge. The 
resulting noise disruption to the entire area will be felt immensely, along with the dust, smoke, dirt, particulate 

matter and diesel fumes that will eventually permeate the community. It is unthinkable that these operations 

are planned to begin at 7:00 AM. The animals and vegetation that now inhabit the open space surrounding the 

proposed mine site will similarly suffer. Some species are endangered, and the habitat destruction will have far­
reaching and long-term impacts. 

I am greatly concerned about the potentia,lgroundwater impact. While direct pollution from the operation of 

the mining equipmem is·,ross1ble, disruption of existing flow patterns is immediate and unavoidable. Many 
nearby residei1ts 0hclvewells and depend upon the groundwater to be available and potable. How can this 

project:avoid negatively impacting the Sweetwater Riverbed, a crucial source of transporting potable water to 

several communities? And where is the concern or mitigation for any of the lost property value that this 
community will unequivocally suffer? 

The property owner points to the-proposed reclamation efforts as somehow offsetting the deleterious 
consequences of this open pit mine. But much of what will be done under the guise of "reclamation" would be 
necessary in any event to support the planned development of the property, which, after all, is the endgame 

for this property owner. I am sure from the owner's perspective this is good business, that is, to get paid for 

what you would otherwise have to pay for yourself. But I would hope that from the County Planning and 

Development Services' perspective this will be seen for what it is, exceedingly poor stewardship of the 

environment and the physical well-being and safety of the community. I urge you to consider the serious 

concerns of Safety, Traffic, Air/Water/Noise pollution, the impact to Plants and Wildlife, and the inevitable 

Decrease to Property Values as you define the scope and content of this proposed project's Environmental 
Impact Report. 

Sincerely, 1 () I/) ;,:? ~ _. ,"1 , ,4 •. /;, f/fJJJJ-~v (~/ ,u,~ (Mf.t,r.- V 





MARK WARDLAW 
DIRECTOR 

(t!nuntu nf ~an JEliegn..· 
PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT SERVICES 

5510 OVERLAND AVENUE, SUITE 310, SAN DIEGO. CA 92123 
(858) 694-2962 • Fax (858) 694-2555 

www.sdcountv.ca.90v/pds 

COTTONWOOD SAND MINE 
(PDS2018-MUP-18-023, PDS2018-RP-18-001) 

KATHLEEN A. FLANNERY 
ASSISTANT DIRECTOR 

NOVEMBER 4, 2019 EIR PUBLIC SCOPING MEETING - COMMENT SHEET 

' 
;;::- ·-r,h'S /,ep,J(E-c; i~- 0~ "/) of c1~f'LC-?Z:"..-v IN /l} --rs V6,1-..e.s, J.Jt-fA1 G'U/'HZC-Nzt:'-t::!S 
.Po W€ LTf-f-e: Ctr,,,,,;o,.1h,u;-y ,r ~- ~io·v'T) #A~ -r'rNl--7 7T~ _;o,e?c l/'.:!3t:r WI~ ~6 

'

1

#4/r1M.,i:d:> '' 7I> ,1r vse Fvt- 1515:ft,.nn~ '1ZJ t)J' (w1t.,,u~1:ss1 /'/l-'5!µ 1 ,::e~c~~ 611~-ny-
1+11-< J,,/U ... J,,.. ~ '-;.e6::..i-/rut,1 /hr(),.J ".I!.~ A,p--,10 ro,e _... t,,.Jc,.,tl./7.J.<..aS ,,;- tl-4 c"Pt.1~ 

/?.A1V f:;te.u I', . tJ,,1'Z, ......,, "'1 AL,.. <1/~--$ , &--rr- , {_,ee,..,, ~r-lt...ct!.. 1 ..fr-1-M /){.. ffr</s Ir llM ,f.ltJ -:-MA, 

f'/2.o"-t ts.__~ ~ .-. '1 ~'f',.(!_f:G-F p1,,,P.4c1A:...~Gll.JJ;r /'~ m€1~ /,#,<J,14" t:W me 1!./>11Mu;v 1n' - ~ t. · 

FfW_ tJNL'/ JM/J,e,J<6vf,2?.Jlif &4-vi- e,~A) 7b 77+-6 A~ 7'.z> 71fc. Cl/f;.f,,uo. 13~~ Y~ 
F°CIAJDS Pb~ TU£ /2/?vl..lf-;141f-'j7oN $1./,Jtlt....]:> e~ /,v ,,0~ /"'A-Id~ ~ p.ilZ /1,124\jB..:(S 
.sr~Ner- t?~ 11~ ,,..1 PN 1ru~""~r 9IY 10X ~ b-t;-r p~f,:9t,::. ,:::;;~ ,., yE-,tnes. 
~f: Ft..>,-h;,S S,--nJvt.:v ~C ,·N .,to~--3·3 1:)o~ N:>r ,)..t)Z,,cJ p~<J-,f,t!.S, 

w J.nJ w, LL ,,,.,. I¼ A/-,,4 ,rJ 'iH-1 s ~ c..-<.uf-t 11't-lEiJ ~~ ~IJ -s;>i)6s ,,i'r Ju~,:,- /.l P~ G 
A wC..<.-o I'll iU-t + pl'~ /ha~~ ,f- /f/).1 j,\Jt''-'.,; "7»1.( '6e ~,M.!) ,r(J/C- , 

Submit by Mail, Fax or Email. Comments must be received no later than November 22, 2019 at 4:00 p.m. 
Robert Hingtgen, Environmental Coordinator ~ 
County of San Diego // _ 'I . ~ lit} 
Planning and Development Services . ~ 7 
5510 Overland Ave., Suite 310 Commenter Signature, Date 

San Diego, CA 92123 ~A/NI$ Sc.,HA-IU:,e. .... 
Email: robert.hingtgen @sdcounty.ca. gov Print Name 

FAX: (858) 694-2555 Address 

Phone: Robert Hingtgen: (858) 694-3712 
City, State, Zip Code 



Date: 
From: 

To: 

Subject: 

(~~ r:-, 2-0 1'9 ~ - ~ 
~~e~~~ LDR~ftft~~ CQ-/-,~r) 
(/iJr~ov A~) .6~..-9 e..-r I J /MC U-l- I (!A- q I 1 ~t> 
Robert Hingtgen, Planner Ill (Robert.Hingtgen@sdcounty.ca.gov) 
San Diego County Planning and Development Services 
Environmental Impact Report Input for Cottonwood Sand Mining Project 

Dear Mr. Hingtgen, 

I write to voice my strong objection to the proposed Cottonwood Sand Mine in Rancho San Diego. It makes no 

sense that a major, long-term mining operation within yards of hundreds of adult and child residents, an 

elementary school and already overcrowded and narrow roadways is even considered. If approved, the mine 

will be operating for at least 12 years and possibly longer. During that time an estimated 5.7 million tons of 

sand and rock will be excavated, processed, loaded onto large, heavy trucks and exported to whatever site is 

willing to pay the most. And although the owner states that he wants to reduce dependence on imported sand 

in the County, there is no guarantee, nor requirement, that the product from this mining will stay in San Diego 

County. 

The proposed open pit excavations to 35 feet or more will have a demonstrably adverse impact on the 

environment and community. The proposed heavy equipment and nearly 2000 feet of conveyor belts will 

create an incredibly noisy and nerve-racking environment. This is generally a rural community of large-lot 

houses with families, children, animals and even horses. It is located adjacent to a National Wildlife Refuge. The 

resulting noise disruption to the entire area will be felt immensely, along with the dust, smoke, dirt, particulate 

matter and diesel fumes that will eventually permeate the community. It is unthinkable that these operations 

are planned to begin at 7:00 AM. The animals and vegetation that now inhabit the open space surrounding the 

proposed mine site will similarly suffer. Some species are endangered, and the habitat destruction will have far­

reaching and long-term impacts. 

I am greatly concerned about the potential groundwater impact. While direct pollution from the operation of 

the mining equipment is possible, disruption of existing flow patterns is immediate and unavoidable. Many 

nearby residents have wells and depend upon the groundwater to be available and potable. How can this 

project avoid negatively impacting the Sweetwater Riverbed, a crucial source of transporting potable water to 

several communities? And where is the concern or mitigation for any of the lost property value that this 

community will unequivocally suffer? 

The property owner points to the proposed reclamation efforts as somehow offsetting the deleterious 

consequences of this open pit mine. But much of what will be done under the guise of "reclamation" would be 

necessary in any event to support the planned development of the property, which, after all, is the endgame 

for this property owner. I am sure from the owner's perspective this is good business, that is, to get paid for 

what you would otherwise have to pay for yourself. But I would hope that from the County Planning and 

Development Services' perspective this will be seen for what it is, exceedingly poor stewardship of the 

environment and the physical well-being and safety of the community. I urge you to consider the serious 

concerns of Safety, Traffic, Air/Water/Noise pollution, the impact to Plants and Wildlife, and the inevitable 

Decrease to Property Values as you define the scope and content of this proposed project's Environmental 

Impact Report. 

Sincer~ly, 



From: Tom Scheer
To: Hingtgen, Robert J
Subject: Re: Cottonwood Sand Mine
Date: Friday, November 22, 2019 11:00:04 AM

I am sending this email to express my opposition to the proposed Cottonwood Sand
Mine. I have been a resident of this East County area for over 40 years. If the plan to
allow a sand mining operation is allowed, the environmental devastation would be
irreparable. The dust and noise generated by the trucks and mining equipment would
severely impact the residents and businesses of the area, as well as the watershed of
the Sweetwater River which runs through the property.

As Environmental Coordinator of the County of San Diego, I hope in making your
decision you will represent the wishes of the people of these communities, who are
strongly united in their opposition the the Sand Mine proposal.

Sincerely,

Thomas Scheer 

mailto:Robert.Hingtgen@sdcounty.ca.gov


From: Tim Schneider
To: Hingtgen, Robert J
Subject: Cottonwood Sand Mine proposal must not be approved.
Date: Tuesday, October 29, 2019 11:26:44 AM

> Robert,

> I am taking the time out of my busy day to write you about the proposal for the Cottonwood sand mining
operation that would have 70 large trucks an hour traveling onto Willow Glen, Jamacha, and the surrounding area
roads.
>
> I implore YOU to come to RSD during commuter times (morning or evening) and experience the traffic
congestion as it is right NOW.  There are so many double trailers hauling granite/rock from 2 large active mining
operations in the neighborhood (Within 2 miles of each other and both less than 1 mile from proposed site).  Their
trucks (especially once loaded) have a hard time accelerating up hills and going from a stop up to the speed of
traffic.  Cars veer around these trucks trying to avoid slowing down and they create a public safety hazard. Each of
the 70 trips will create an entire lane of traffic behind them that cannot travel at a reasonable speed.   I cannot even
imagine the added congestion that 70 fully loaded trucks an hour would add to the slow down.  This is an absolutely
ridiculous use of this land given the current traffic congestion.  Let’s set that aside and consider the road damage
hundreds of thousands of tons of truck miles will have on the already terrible roads like Jamacha. Please also
consider the Noise…The east county is about chirping birds and peaceful larger properties, not more dust, more
trucks, more traffic, and more noise.

> The current two mines were opened and operated for a long time prior to most people investing in their homes. 
An operation like this will create so much additional traffic and noise that property values will have go down and
would result in lower property taxes collected and a less robust east county real estate market, taxabase, school bond
funding, and an reduction in the overall quality of residential life her in El Cajon.  Also, one must consider the
environmental damage mining sand and changing the natural landscape that many homes look upon and water uses
to find its way to our local waterways.  Countless protected species would be impacted and the idea that mining near
a place that receives excess water during the rainy season seems like a half-baked idea.  An idea rooted in profit over
people, money over quality of life..
>
> Have you personally ever driven down Chase Ave. or Jamacha behind a loaded granite trailer? It is a slow and
frustrating process.  If you are a reasonable person and have ever lived in the area and/or driven around here you
would have no way to approve (or even consider) such a disastrous idea,.  Please don’t accept the terrible “business"
idea and allow money to be the primary consideration by condoning the raping of beautiful land over the comfort
and quality of life of the many thousands of residents that will surely be negatively impacted by this plans
implementation.
>
> Thanks for listening,
>
> Tim Schneider
> 1735 Hillsdale Lane
> 92019

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the County network. Do not click links or open attachments
unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. If you are unsure, forward the email to
spam.protection@sdcounty.ca.gov<mailto:spam.protection@sdcounty.ca.gov>.
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From: tom shaddox
To: Hingtgen, Robert J
Subject: Cottonwood sand mining proposal
Date: Friday, November 22, 2019 11:35:57 AM

Sir:
I’m writing to express my opposition to a permit to allow a sand mining operation in the
Sweetwater River bottom on the Cottonwood golf course. There are many reasons that this is
not the appropriate use of this property.

I am concerned about traffic in the area. Traffic on Steele Canyon Rd. and Jamul drive has
increased significantly since the opening of the Jamul Casino which I realize you have no
control over. Hwy #94 traffic has increased to the point that many people prefer an alternate
route to Jamul and are using Willow Glen Road to Steele Canyon to Jamul Dr. to get there.
Add to this the already crowded traffic on Willow Glen Rd. from The many Robertson’s Redi
Mix trucks and increased traffic to the Sycuan Casino which just keeps getting worse. If you
allow the Sand Mine the traffic on Willow Glen will become unreasonable. Our residential
neighborhoods have already suffered from the noise and inconvenience without dumping the
traffic from the sand mine in the middle of it.

I am also concerned about the effects that the mining project will have environmentally on the
area. The river bottom is a riparian habitat with endangered species living in it. I know this
because I was a Manager at Hazard Construction Company when we widened Jamacha road
from Willow glen to Hwy #94 and Hwy #94 from Jamacha to Via Mercado. To Mitigate this
construction the County spent over $600,000 building a temporary sound wall to protect the
Least Bell’s Vireo’s (a bird on the endangered species list known to be in the river bottom)
from the noise we would be making by widening the roadbed. The sand mining operation will
destroy their habitat as well as create noise from excavators, loaders, conveyor belts,
generators and trucks operating in the river bottom daily. 

I am concerned about the effect the mining operation will have on the water quality in the
river bottom which is contributory to the public potable water supply at Sweetwater Lake. I
feel this needs careful consideration.

I am concerned about what effect the mining of this sand would have on air quality in the area.
In particular the emmisions and particulate matter scattered during mining operations.
importantly any Silica emissions could have a disastrous health effect on the
surrounding neighborhoods and the Grammer school located less than 400 yards
from the proposed mining operation.

In general if permitted this operation would have a very negative effect on the quality
of life in the area all around it which is all residential. This type of operation has no
place in the residential community which surrounds it and is an all together
unacceptable use of the property in this situation. I ask that you give these points
careful consideration and agree that this permit should not be granted.

Thomas D. Shaddox
3160 Cottonwood Springs Lane
Jamul, CA    91935
PH# (619) 954-7781

mailto:Robert.Hingtgen@sdcounty.ca.gov




From: diana shamon
To: Hingtgen, Robert J
Subject: Re Sand mine on Cottonwood
Date: Sunday, November 17, 2019 7:26:48 PM

Hi Robert, 

I am emailing you to refute the potential sand mine on Willowglen. I live at 2658 Sawgrass
Street. This is a neighborhood full of kids who play outside and seniors who enjoy themselves
in their backyards. 

The noise, dust and air quality will be hazardous and unwelcome in the neighborhood. I am
pleading with you to turn down this proposal. 

My daughter plays outside in the backyard on a daily basis. I will be reluctant to let her
outside with the air quality and constant rumbling that is to come.

I hope we together can change the county's mind. Please keep our neighborhood and
community free of this sand mine. 

Sincerely, 

Diana M Shamon

mailto:Robert.Hingtgen@sdcounty.ca.gov


From: Alejandra Shanahan
To: Hingtgen, Robert J
Subject: Cottonwood Golf Course change to Salt mining
Date: Wednesday, November 20, 2019 11:14:08 AM

Mr. Robert Hingtgen,
I am sending this email to you with concern to the neighborhood.  I am concerned with all the
pollution it will bring to our area and for the wildlife that is living in the area. I am sure there's
a much better location to put a Salt Mining Field,than in the backyards of our community. It
would be devastating if a young child get hurt as they walk home past this location. It's not
safe for them or the High School students that run  Cross-country and have to breathe in that
debris that is probably not good for their lungs and later on could cause problems in their
health, and then fall back on to the approval of putting a salt mine on to the property. I hope
you have considered that as a huge red flag to not approve of a salt mine. Not to mention the
wildlife. In a Democratic State that should be a huge priority to keep our wildlife preserved as
much as possible.Also, to keep us safe from  Pollutants.Thank you for your time and
consideration on this matter.
Sincerely, 
Ali Shanahan 

mailto:Robert.Hingtgen@sdcounty.ca.gov


From: Marlene Shannon
To: Hingtgen, Robert J
Subject: Cottonwood Sand Mine
Date: Friday, November 22, 2019 12:27:54 PM

COTTONWOOD SAND MINE

County of San Diego 11/4/19 EIR Public Scoping Meeting – Comment Sheet

A sand mine and a 12 year long sand mining operation in the middle of a residential
community is a REALLY BAD IDEA. 
The 250 acre Cottonwood Golf Course (now the proposed site for the sand mine) was the
nexus for the homes, schools, churches, retirement facilities, restaurants, recreation and
entertainment venues which now make up this community. This 250 acre site of open space is
a valuable asset both aesthetically and ecologically and it is an integral part of the immediate
and surrounding area. It is also a very important buffer zone for the National Wildlife Refuge
which is home to a number of endangered species.

The aesthetic value of the current site cannot be duplicated. The peace and quiet of the
landscape, the rustle of the trees, the lush green color after the rains, the singing of the birds,
the wildlife after dark - - - it’s medicine for the soul.

The destruction of this pristine site and the unquestionable support it provides to community,
the environment, the preservation of wildlife, water quality, health and safety should not be
permitted.

The sheer magnitude of the project –

- the removal of over 7,000,000 tons of earth from nearly 90% of the site with excavation as
deep as 40 feet will leave a huge and irreparable scar on the topography.

- 214 acres of serene beauty will be torn up, dug up, earth and sand and rock up to 40 feet
down will be ripped out and hauled away leaving an endless pit for future re-vegetation.

- re-vegetation success using the scraped and unused site material is highly questionable. Soil
pollution – contamination by trace elements causes deterioration of soil biology and fertility.

- The removal of 70 million tons of earth will leave a huge crevasse. The site elevation will be
as much as 25 feet below its current elevation. The site will forever be significantly and
negatively altered.

- the excavation will disrupt the flow pattern of the Sweetwater River and will likely affect
water processing at Sweetwater Reservoir, at a cost to be passed on to we the consumers.

- continued extraction may cause the entire streambed to degrade to the depth of excavation,
which will generally be around 25 feet though up to as much as 40 feet. This is a very real
possibility and of major significance.

- wells will be severely impacted and possibly dry up

- the sand mine’s water consumption for 12 years and the impact on the streambed and ground

mailto:Robert.Hingtgen@sdcounty.ca.gov


water is of grave concern.

- the mines effect on our potable water as there will inevitably be fuel spills and other
equipment and possible mine contaminates is concerning.

- the mines effect on health.

- the effects of the rest of the devastation from the excavators, the trucks, the air pollution, the
noise pollution, and health and safety. that will take place over the course of 10 plus years.

- a conveyor line will be built and it will clank and clatter and grind noisily every week day for
10 years as it continuously transports the mined material to the processing plant.

- grading will take place for the construction of a processing plant where, for at least 10 years
the mined material (aggregate) will be screened and washed.

- a processing plant will be built (size unknown)

- three settling ponds will be built (size unknown)

- a scale house and weigh scales will be built (size unknown)

- there will be a large area (size unknown) where trucks will be loaded with sand to make their
176 round trips per day.

- there will be:

two storage containers (size unknown)

an office trailer

an office kiosk.

This mining project will have significant and negative effects including but not limited to:

traffic – 176 diesel truck round trips per day for at least 10 years. That’s one round trip every 3
2/3 minutes for the next 10 years, spewing diesel and exhaust fumes into the air and creating
constant noise pollution and traffic congestion.

- plus 36 other vehicle and vendor round trips per day. One every 13 1/3 minutes for the next
10 years

noise pollution – the constant and inescapable diesel truck noise alone would be mentally
debilitating to say nothing of the rest of the noise from the heavy equipment, the constant
banging and clatter of the conveyor line, the washing and screening of aggregate, the loading
of the trucks and the overall noise of the operation.

visual pollution - in addition to the devastation of the land, the unsightly appearance of a
processing plant, settling ponds, scale house and weigh scales, conveyor line, storage
containers, office trailer, office kiosk, excavators, large sand trucks (number unknown), a
large area (size unknown) where trucks will be loaded, 18 vendor vehicles, numerous
employee vehicles for 10 or more years



air pollution – dust, silica dust, exhaust fumes

Crystaline silica is a basic component of soil, and sand.

(Inhaling crystalline silica can lead to serious, sometimes fatal illnesses including
silicosis, lung cancer, tuberculosis (in those with silicosis), and chronic obstructive
pulmonary disease (COPD). In addition, silica exposure has been linked to other
illnesses including renal disease and other cancers.)

Every yard of sand that’s excavated, and every yard of sand that’s loaded onto the
conveyor line, or onto a truck or moved for any reason whatsoever will create silica
dust pollution. The dust pollution will be air born and wind driven spreading the
contamination far and wide.

Sand will get embedded in the tire tread of the sand trucks and other vehicles and it
will then get transported and deposited onto Willow Glen Road. From there it will get
blown around just from the wind created by moving vehicles and on windy days the
contamination will be much worse. With Santa Ana winds the pollution will be spread
for miles around. The silica dust contamination from at least 88 sand trucks plus18
vendor trucks plus sand mine employee vehicles each week day for 10 to 12 years is
a major health threat.

Per OSHA 3176 “Do not eat, drink, smoke, or apply cosmetics in areas where
crystalline silica dust is present. Wash your hands and face outside of dusty areas
before performing any of these activities.

Remember: If it’s silica, it’s not just dust.”

` - greenhouse gas emissions

- negative impact on the Sweetwater Riverbed

- wildlife – disruption to and loss of sensitive habitat areas

- safety – Willow Glen Dr. is a two lane road and it is already heavily trafficked. Adding 176
more large mining trucks each day plus 18 vendor trucks plus sand mine employee
vehicles every week day will cause serious traffic and safety issues. The accident rate will
increase. Lives will be lost.

there are many cyclists and walkers and joggers who enjoy the scenic road. Their safety will
be imperiled.

- Road damage – the volume of daily truck trips, the weight of the sand filled trucks, plus the
other daily site generated trucks and vehicles will quickly cause road deterioration. Broken
asphalt/concrete, chuck holes and/or road repairs will cause more traffic congestion and more
safety issues. The sand trucks and the 36 other vendor trucks will add 55,120 more trucks
using Willow Glen road in just one year. That’s more than one-half of a million trucks over 10
years. Then factor in the weight of the sand and the damage to the road over 10 years becomes
unimaginable.

Willow Glen Dr. is designated a County Scenic Road. There is nothing scenic about a sand



mine, excavators, processing plants, conveyor lines, sand trucks, storage containers or any
other feature of a sand mine.

- visual pollution

- home values – Cottonwood Golf Course opened in 1959. In 1978 Cuyamaca College was
built and in the following years many large and beautiful homes were built around and right up
to the golf course. Homes, schools, retirement facilities, churches, restaurants, shopping
facilities, parks, recreation and entertainment venues are all part of this community and are in
concert with the Valle de Oro Community Planning Area and the San Diego County General
Plan. The sand mine will have a drastic negative impact on home values, health and safety,
natural resources, air quality, noise pollution, greenhouse gas emissions, and biological
resources all of which will significantly diminish the quality of life for all area residents. The
desirability of the neighborhood and the surrounding community will decline resulting in the
ultimate deterioration of neighborhood and community. The very concept of turning this 250
acre site into a sand mine is beyond sound judgement.

The sand mine is uncharacteristic, and incompatible with adjacent uses, with the Valle de Oro
Community Planning Area and the San Diego County General Plan.

Please recognize that the Cottonwood Sand Mine will bring no enhancement to the
community, but is instead riddled with negatives that will result in the destruction of the
quality of life and the pride and character of community.

Please reject the Cottonwood Sand Mine development request.

Respectfully.

Marlene Shannon

1303 Bernita Rd., El Cajon, CA 92020

619 442-2103

marleneshannon14@gmail.com
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